
White Oak Township Board Meeting                                                                           
July 8, 2019

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, July 8, 
2019.  In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk 
Leela Vernon,  Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Rick Martinez, Richard 
Morrison, Under Sheriff-Andy Bouck, and Bill Conklin from the Road Commission.  
Trustee Graf led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the 
minutes of the June 10, 2019 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the 
treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.

Rick Martinez gave his zoning report.     

Bill Conklin from the Road Commission took the floor and discussed the proposed road 
improvements.  See attached email.  A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded 
by Clerk Vernon to use our current cost share money of approx.. $33,300 and the 
Township will pay an amount to total $100,000.00 for Road Improvements.  Roll call 
vote as follows:

Dorwin Marshall – Yes                                                                                                                          
Aaron Graf – Yes                                                                                                                                       
Leela Vernon – Yes                                                                                                                                  
Diane Graf – Yes                                                                                                                                                   
John Kemler - Yes  

Under Deputy Andy Bouck took the floor and gave a report on current activities at the 
Sheriff’s department.

Trustee Graf made a motion to pay the bills as presented, seconded by Trustee Kemler.  
Motion carried.

Richard Morrison took the floor and stated that the walking path is in need of repair.  
Clerk Vernon will contact Quinn and get a quote.  Mr. Morrison also would like to 
replace the 2 BBQ grills in the park.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by 
Treasurer Graf to have Ron Hawkins remove the old grills and install 2 new ones.  
Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:18 p.m.

⦁ Submitted by:  Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
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